


Chute Forest Parish Council
Minutes
Meeting held on 10th November 2022
Present
Cllr Pike (Chair), Cllr Robertson, Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Haigh
Cllr Williams - Wiltshire Council
To Record any Apologies.
None received 
Declarations of Interest.
Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 
None received.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting:
Minutes of the meeting of 22 September were approved and signed by the Chair
Matters Arising:
None raised
General Public – Open Forum and any questions
No-one was present
[bookmark: _Hlk119337301]Clerk 
Phillip Gill was appointed as the new clerk and RFO at the start of the meeting.
To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police
Cllr Williams gave a brief report.
Since the September PC meeting, I have attended a number of events including a very interesting day with the military visiting “Army Expo 22” which took place at Copehill Down, the County Proclamation of King Charles at County Hall made by the High Sheriff of Wiltshire, various council committees online and both Cabinet and Full Council meetings.
Items at Cabinet included an update to the Council’s response to the climate emergency, the remobilisation of City Hall in Salisbury, new Highways maintenance contract and additional funding to the Parish Steward scheme. Extra funding is being provided for a two-person support team with additional equipment which will then be deployed as necessary to support the current the parish steward scheme.
These items were also discussed at Full Council together with a lengthy debate on a motion regarding the Cost of Living.
At a more local level, Tidworth Area Board received reports from various groups, there is a new structure in place for the Engagement and Partnership Team and Graeme Morrison has taken over from Richard Rogers with the new title of Strategic Engagement and Partnership Manager for not only the Tidworth Community Area but also Amesbury and Westbury. Grants were awarded to Chute Cricket Club, Revenue funding from Health and Wellbeing to Collingbourne Ducis Parish Council towards a Defibrillator, Tedworth Equestrian Centre, and Castledown Bowls Club.
As the September area board meeting took place in October, the November meeting has been cancelled and the next area board meeting will take place on Monday 23 January, 7pm at the Memorial Hall in Ludgershall.
The Tidworth Health and Wellbeing Group met online on 25 October to discuss the cost of living and warm spaces and there is a news release stating that Wiltshire Council is coordinating information on what community facilities and services are being provided in the county to support people through the cost of living challenges.
Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office
None
Finance
The council accepted the bank balance as of 31 October 2022 £6,959.46.
Payments
Late payment fee HMRC £184.42
Royal British Legion - Remembrance Day wreath £40
Receipts
Overpayment refund of Clerk’s salary £125.14

Approval of finance transactions proposed by Cllr Haigh, seconded by Cllr Robertson.
Budget and Precept for 2022-23
Cllr Pike presented a breakdown of the anticipated expenditure in 2022-23 and the necessary funds to maintain our current position.
 It was agreed total precept required for 2022-23 would be £5,400 (2021-22 £5,250)
Proposed by Cllr Haigh, Seconded by Cllr Robertson.
[bookmark: _Hlk119337665]Resignation of former clerk
It was noted that the Carly Lovell, former clerk resigned with effect from 30 September 2022. 
Cllr Pike described steps that would be taken to recover the remainder of the overpayment of the clerk’s salary. Amount will be confirmed at the next meeting.
To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 
PLANNING APPEAL NOTIFICATION - 20/07433/FUL - LAND NE OF Redhouse Farm, Clanville, ANDOVER - APP/Y3940/W/21/3271379
Meeting 10am, 16th November 2022
Cllr Pike confirmed he would attend.
Possibility of merging Chute and Chute Forest Parish Councils
It was agreed to investigate what steps would be needed to take this further.
Footpaths 
Nothing to report.
Highways Report 
The council notice board at Chute Forest bus shelter
It is overgrown. 
Cllr Robertson agreed to try to find a volunteer to repair it.
Formalising right of access to Elm Cottage
The council supported the principle of formalising access to Elm Cottage across Lower Chute Green. 
Proposed by Cllr Pike, seconded Cllr Geraghty. 
Cllr Pike agreed to send supporting documentation he had received to the Councillors. 
Gulley Cleaning
Cllr Pike agreed to mark up the location of soakaways in the Parish and send to Cllr Harker.
Trees on Hatchett Hill
The new owner of Lower House Farm has given notice that tree work will be carried out to the trees on the south side of Hatchett Hill.
Village Hall Report
Nothing to report
Chute Village Design Statement
Due to be adopted at Eastern Area Planning Committee 1st December 2022
KGF Report
The KGF committee are still awaiting the outcome of the ROSPA inspection.
New signs have gone up stating 'No Kite Flying’ and 'No Dogs in the Play Area’.
Plastic goal posts have been ordered, following requests from parishioners, the cost of which is £389 and these will be added to the asset register.
Business to be transacted at our next meeting
There was none
Date of Next Meeting
Thursday, 12 January 2023




